
HASLINGDEN NEIGHBOURHOOD FORUM                    
Action Plan following meeting on 17th March 2008 

 

Question/Issue Raised 
 

Action to be taken by  
 

Update 
 

Highways Authority be requested to 
position a variable message board 
on the A56 for messages regarding 
the Grane Road. 

LCC Highways A56 is the responsibility of the Highways 
Agency not Lancashire CC. I will refer to 
Highways Agency. 

Grants agreed to be transferred to 
applicants. 

Democratic Services Completed.  

Replacement litterbin requested at 
the end of Clod Lane. 

Heidi Finlay Bin included in the litter bin replacement 
scheme.  To be fitted within 4-6 weeks. 

Various highways issues: refuse at 
the side of the A56, bushes 
overhanging the highway at 
Blackburn Road (Edenfield) and 
unreadable road signs due to dirt on 
the Grane Road. 

LCC Highways (in 
partnership with the 
Highways Authority) 

A56 is the responsibility of the Highways 
Agency who regularly responds to litter 
complaints and organise litter picking as 
required. 
The overhanging bushes will be inspected 
and notices served on the landowner as 
required. 
The road signs on Grane Road are due to 
be replaced as part of the safety scheme to 
be carried out in August. 

Overview and Scrutiny Work Plan – 
suggestions to be passed to the 
Scrutiny Officer. 

Heather Moore Completed. 

East Lancashire Healthcare Trust 
consultation – Deputy Chief 
Executive to be asked to report to the 
negotiating team that an Urgent Care 
Centre was requested for the centre 
of Rawtenstall. 

Helen Lockwood An urgent care centre will be part of the 
health facility.     A subgroup has been 
formed to develop the scope and remit of 
what an urgent care centre will consist of. 

 


